

## CHRIST CHURCH (CHURCH OF ENGLAND) INFANT SCHOOL & NURSERY

# Newsletter 23 – 21st July 2022

'Grow and Learn together with God by our side'

Friendship Honesty

Respect



Dear Families,

Just like that we have reached the end of the academic year and what a busy one it has been! I must thank all of our families who have supported everything that has gone on, your support really does make a difference and is greatly appreciated. I would also like to thank the staff and children and recognise their hard work and efforts throughout the course of this academic year. I am extremely grateful to, and proud of, all the pupils of Christ Church (CE) Infant School and Nursery. They are a joy to teach and make all of our efforts worthwhile. The staff go above and beyond to ensure the very best for our children and all staff have worked hard to combat the effects of the pandemic – thank you! It is a privilege to work with such a wonderful team.

Today we say goodbye to our wonderful Year 2 children. It has been a pleasure to be part of their learning journey and we hope they will cherish the memories they have made during their time at Infant School. Year 2 -You are all amazing individuals and should be proud of your achievements. Continue to reach for the stars and follow your dreams. We look forward to hearing about your progress as you continue your learning journey within the Christ Church Federation.

To everyone moving on to pastures new we wish you the very best and hope you leave with fond memories of Christ Church Infant School.

On a personal note, I am delighted to share my news that Baby Lunn number 2 is due December 2022.

I wish you all a wonderful and restful break. Take care and stay safe. We look forward to welcoming those returning back into school on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> September.

Mrs R Lunn

#### PE Days September 2022

In September, children should continue to come to school dressed in their school PE kits on their PE days (this does not need to be branded with the school logo but must be the same as the school colours - bottle green shorts, navy joggers, a white t-shirt and a navy blue hoodie). No Football kits or own clothes.

The PE days for the autumn term are:

- Reception (RSM & RJP) Wednesday and Friday
- Year 1 (1AF & 1VB) Monday and Tuesday
- Year 2 (2DB & 2CM) Wednesday and Thursday









## **Pencil Cases**

Children in Key Stage 1 (Year 1 and Year 2) will require a pencil case for September. **The pencil case must be clear** and contain the following items:

- Coloured pencil crayons
- Rubber
- Sharpener
- Glue stick

Thank you for your co-operation.









#### **Gold Award Summer 2**

Every half term the teachers nominate children from their class to receive a Gold Award in recognition of hard work, progress, effort or one of our Christian values e.g. Kindness

Please join me in congratulating this half term's Gold Award winners:

#### Reception

Imaan, Abbie, William, Jude, Rumaisa, Shaulyce, Sultan, Collette, Amaya, Conor, Oscar and Lia

#### Year 1

Oscar, Tia, Sunaina, Dexter, Ariya, Sunny, Samara, Abdul, Oliver and Harrison

#### Year 2

Keetan, Aanya, Milly K, Ray, Charlie, Jovan, Amaya, Devan, Maliq, Emilie and Samreen



## **Sports Day**

We got there in the end and what a fantastic morning it was! The children were excellent and should be proud of their achievements. They displayed such confidence, enthusiasm and sportsmanship. Thank you to everyone that came and supported.





#### **Diary Dates Autumn Term 2022**

Monday 5th September 2022 - INSET DAY, INFANT SCHOOL AND NURSERY CLOSED TO PUPILS

Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> September 2022 – Autumn Term Commences

Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> October 2022 – Fluenz nasal spray immunisations

Tuesday 11th October 2022 - Parents Evening

Wednesday 12th October 2022 - Parents Evening

Monday 17<sup>th</sup> October 2022 – Harvest Service in Church @ 2:00pm

Friday 21<sup>st</sup> October 2022 – Diwali Day

Break up for October Half Term

October Half Term: Monday 24th October 2022 to Friday 28th October 2022

Monday 31st October 2022 - INSET DAY, INFANT SCHOOL AND NURSERY CLOSED TO PUPILS

### A Prayer for the Holidays

Dear God, we put ourselves into Your hands, and pray that You will bless us and our families during the wonderful months of summer. May we all help make our home a place of relaxation, joy, love, peace and safety. May we be generous and considerate, not thinking only about ourselves, but helping others enjoy the blessings of summertime. We ask this through Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen

### Term and Holiday Dates 2022-2023 Academic Year

## Autumn Term 2022

Monday 5<sup>th</sup> September 2022 – INSET DAY

Term Time: Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> September 2022 to Friday 21<sup>st</sup> October 2022

October Half Term: Monday 24th October 2022 to Friday 28th October 2022

Monday 31st October 2022 - INSET DAY

Term Time: Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> November 2022 to Friday 16<sup>th</sup> December 2022

Christmas Holiday: Monday 19th December 2022 to Monday 2nd January 2023

Spring Term 2023

Term Time: Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> January 2023 to Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> February 2023

Friday 17<sup>th</sup> February 2023 – INSET DAY

February Half Term: Monday 20th February 2023 to Friday 24th February 2023

Term Time: Tuesday 28<sup>th</sup> February 2023 to Friday 31<sup>st</sup> March 2023

Easter Holiday: Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> April 2023 to Friday 14<sup>th</sup> April 2023

Summer Term 2023

Term Time: Monday 17<sup>th</sup> April 2023 to Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May 2023

Monday 1st May 2023 – May Day Bank Holiday

May Half Term: Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023

Term Time: Monday 5th June 2023 to Friday 21st July 2023

#### **Notice from Severn Trent**

## We're improving your supply of wonderful water...

The water pipes in the area have served your community well for many years but recently they've been showing their age, resulting in a number of bursts. When this happens, we have to carry out emergency repairs and your water supplies might be affected. To ensure supplies are secure for the future we're going to replace them with some new ones.

#### When and where is the work taking place?

The work will start on **25 July 2022**, and we aim to have it complete by **Mid-September 2022**. We'll start on School Road near the Royal Oak pub and will progress up to the junction of The Crescent. To keep you and our work force safe, we've agreed with the local authority to use a **road closure** around our working areas. If you live within the road closure, our team will do their best to always maintain access for you and emergency vehicles.

Once the team have reached the junction of The Crescent, they'll be working under **multi-way traffic lights** to continue to keep everyone safe. Please see a plan overleaf showing where we'll be working.

#### Please bear with us

There may be times when our vehicles or equipment might be temporarily blocking access so, please bear with us during these times. We appreciate that it can be a pain to have this work happening near you - but please be assured that we (along with our contract partner Heartlands) will do everything we can to minimise any disruption. We'll do our very best to keep to the above dates, but they may change due to circumstances beyond our control.

#### Will my water supply be affected?

If we plan to interrupt your water supply, we'll notify you 48 hours in advance with a card stating the date and the earliest start and latest end time of the interruption. During or after the work, there's a small chance your water may appear discoloured. This is nothing to worry about and will quickly go back to normal. For further information, please visit our website **www.stwater.co.uk/discolouration**.

#### **Retail businesses**

If you own or operate a business which receives visiting customers who purchase goods or services from you and our works are affecting your sales income, then please contact our Business Loss Team -

BusinessLoss@severntrent.co.uk for further advice

#### Location of work

